
Dear Friends,

Welcome, Fall!  Change is in the air, with 
brisk temperatures and the blazing colors of 
autumn—I love this time of year!  The trails are 
beautiful and waiting for you—be sure to take 
time from your hectic schedules to energize with 
the crisp air and crunch of leaves on the trails. 

Change is also happening at ECTA with the 
departure of two treasured board members, 
Liz Wheaton and Susie Banta.  Their service has 
been a gift for which we are deeply thankful—
they will be missed.  We also welcome new 
board member Martha Sanders, who is stepping 
up to serve our mission to maintain and promote 
the responsible use of the land and trails.

Exciting news!  We are adding a new event this 
fall called “Thanks for the Trails 5K and Kids Fun 
Run” on the day after Thanksgiving at Patton 
Park in South Hamilton.  It builds on the local 
tradition of Gabe’s Run, to which a portion of 
the proceeds will be donated.  Seek a personal 
record, camaraderie with friends, or a healthy 
family outing?  Put it on your calendar—this 
event is for you!

Finally, Help Wanted—Volunteers to lend a 
hand with trail projects and repair are urgently 
needed.  It’s no secret we were hit hard with 
storm damage this past year, with wind/snow/
rain storms challenging us to keep the trails 
open. Thanks to our stalwart volunteers, we 
kept them open, but the load was hard to handle 
due to the extent of damage.  You are invited to 
join this hearty group and help maintain open 
trails—you will be warmly welcomed.  Whether 
you are a runner, equestrian, cyclist, cross 
country skier or enjoy walking in the woods, 
these precious trails are maintained for you!  
Please join the ECTA team as a member!  Renew 
today!  

Time to go crunch some leaves underfoot!  

See you on the trails,

 
Susan Lawrence 
Chair, Board of Directors

A View from the Chair

New Wenham Boardwalk
by Carol Lloyd, Director of Trail Management
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We recently completed a project in Wenham that we are pretty 
excited about. It is located on Walnut Road right across from 
Ledyard Farm.

The ECTA has a trail easement on the Ellis property starting on 
Walnut Road and going up the hill to the backside of Myopia.  
In the middle of the trail is a boardwalk over a very wet area.  
Over time, the boardwalk became less stable and very slippery.  
As a result, trail users began going through the field to avoid 
the boardwalk, this then became the main trail.  On top of this, 
the trail through the woods became impassable due to trees 
falling in storms and the brush overgrowing the trail. It hasn’t 
been used in maybe 10 years.  The Ellis family recently decided 
to subdivide the field and asked the ECTA to repair the old trail 
and boardwalk and move the trail back to the original location.  
That’s exactly what we did and had a lot of community support 
to get it done.

The ECTA had to permit the project, construct a new boardwalk, 
clear the trail and post the trail to notify trail users of the new 
location.  We worked with the Wenham Conservation Commis-
sion to permit the project under out Townwide Trail Management 
Plan.  We also had help from Weatherall Design who designed 
and managed construction of the boardwalk along with won-
derful volunteers who came and helped in all kinds of weather 
over the course of several months.  Tasks Unlimited did the trail 
clearing and helped post the trail. 

The money for this project was raised from the Ellis Family, the 
Institution for Savings, and by the fantastic support of our mem-
bers and donors.  A special thank you to the landowners, the 
Ellis Family, for making this project possible!  The trail is back 
where it was originally and better than ever! 
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Sustaining Corporate Sponsors     __

Thank You to Our Sponsors!ECTA Board of Directors 

Susan Lawrence, Chair
Rick Silverman, Vice-Chair
Chris Pulick, Treasurer
Scott Bumpus
Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld
Haskell Crocker
Ann Getchell
Caroline Gregory
Deborah Hamilton
Eric Krathwohl
Rob Martin
Dan Mayer
Martha Sanders
Joe Sandulli

ECTA Staff
Carol Lloyd, Dir. Trail Management
Sarah Shadoff, Outreach Coordinator
Leah Angelini, Grant Writer

Trail Stewards
 
Essex 
  Julie DePaolis (978.768.3831)  
  Kay Joseph (978.768.6275)

Hamilton
  Dennis Barnett (978.356.7529)
  Bea Britton (978.468.2733)  
  Susanna Colloredo (978.468.3310)     
  Diane Curr (781.316.4452)
  Susan Lawrence (978.468.1355)
  Michael Madden (617.905.6636)
  Judi Milano (978.887.8044)
  Liz Wheaton (978.468.7944)
 
Ipswich
  Amy Blondin (978.356.3482) 
  Vance Garry (978.238.8365)       
  Nat Pulsifer (978.356.3655)
  Joshua Regula (978.210.5212)
  Joe Sandulli (978.356.7163)
  Ralph Williams (978.948.7702)

Wenham 
  Sue McLaughlin (978.468.7715)
  David Smith (781.307.2020)
  Deborah Stanton (978.626.8424)

Topsfield
  Joe Geller (978.887.9572 or  
 -7000)
  Elaine Robson (978.887.8789)
  Martha Sanders (978.887.8874)

West Newbury
  Ellen Alden (978.363.1170)
  John Dodge (978.463.3231) 
  Deb Hamilton (978.363.5793)
  Coltin Omasta (978.771.3928)
 

Spring for the Trails Sponsors                                       

Coastal Greengrocer

Ipswich Ale Brewery

Ipswich Bay Glass

Law Office of Donald M. Greenough
New England Running Co./Salomon

Partridge Snow & Hahn, LLP

Rich May Attorneys at Law 

Manchester Athletic Club

Run for the Trails Sponsors                                       

Coastal Greengrocer

First Ipswich Bank

Ipswich Ale Brewery

Ipswich Bay Glass

Law Office of Donald M. Greenough
New England Running Co./Salomon

Partridge Snow & Hahn, LLP

Rich May Attorneys at Law

Manchester Athletic Club

 

Thanks for the Trails 5K Sponsors                                      

New England Biolabs, Inc.

Institution for Savings

EBSCO

Rich May Attorneys at Law

New England Running Co.

Solectenergy

Ipswich Ale Brewery

Craft

Heidi Paek Realtor

Coastal Greengrocer

Crosby’s Marketplace

East End Bagels

Zumi’s Espresso

Russell Orchards

Greenhead

(Sponsors as of October 1, 2018)

Equine EXPO Sponsors                     _  

D. Johnson Insurance Agency Inc.

D.K. Saddlery

Just Horses

New England Horse Talk 

Back in the Saddle

Steed Read 

Mane Stream

Don Curiale

Lois Cheston

Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld

Salem Five

RB Strong Excavating

Hagstrom Co. Inc

Essex County Cooperative

Community Sponsors               _      _  

GAC Runners Club, Inc.

North Shore NEMBA

North Shore Nordic Association

West Newbury Riding and Driving Club

Advisory Council

Heidi Adam
Neil Ayer
Peter Britton
Wayne Castonguay
Don Curiale
Chris Davis
Linda Donovan
Jennifer Eddy
Katrina Hart
Joan Henderson
Kay Joseph
Gerry Kenney
Victoria Kunzer
Carolyn Lackey

Pam Mansfield
Jim MacDougall
Sue McLaughlin
Nancy Merrill
Penelope Neal
Lauren Norton
Holly Pulsifer
Ted Raymond
Betty Redstone
Lily Rice Hsia
Camilla Rich
David Santomenna
Liz Wheaton 
Claudia Woods-Estin



To ECTA, a heartfelt Thank You 
 by Susie Banta, former ECTA Director
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It is hard to believe that ECTA has been part of my life for 

18 years!  As a board member for many of those years, 

I have watched the ECTA family grow and change, even 

though its mission has remained steady and clear:  to 

maintain and protect the wonderful trail system that runs 

through six towns –Hamilton, Wenham, Ipswich, Topsfield, 
Essex and West Newbury—of Essex County.

This is a gritty and determined organization. Like those who 

put on their riding boots, their cycling, running or hiking 

shoes or man their paddles in all the variations of our New 

England weather to hit the trails, ECTA is there picking 

up, opening up, protecting and preserving through major 

storms, the press of civilization, economic down turns, and 

the constant activity of those wonderful but pesky beavers 

who are determined to turn trails into submerged paths. 

It is an organization of hard working volunteers and a couple of AMAZING staff that has an impact far 
beyond its numbers.  AND, its efforts are felt and enjoyed by so many who aren’t always aware of its 
work.  As I move out of the area and reluctantly give up my place on the board, this is what keeps 

coming to my mind, as it has for many years, that the impact on the lives of those who live in our 

towns in Essex County, goes so far beyond “trail maintenance,” a vision which doesn’t always create 

an urgent call to arms or financial support at the top of people’s giving list. Yet, here is the thing, 
if you live in our towns, if you play here on occasion, if you only walk on the paved roads in Bradley 

Palmer, get lost on foot, bike, or horse on the not paved trails in Willowdale, or even just enjoy living 

and visiting an area that is defined by open spaces, even some wild places, with the knowledge that 
these places are available to enjoy, then ECTA is important to what is important to you.   Along 

with Essex County GreenBelt and the Ipswich River Watershed Association, we are the stewards of this 

amazing place where we live, work and play.  My thanks as I ride out of town to everyone who sup-

ports, in any form, this wonderful organization.  Happy trails!  

The wonderful Susie Banta
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Essex County Trail Association

P.O. Box 358

Hamilton, MA 01936

Donor/Member Name______________________________Spouse/Member Name_______________________________

Preferred Donor Listing_______________________________________________________________________________

Address__________________________________________________ City______________________________________

State_______ Zip___________ phone______________email________________________________________________

Enclosed please find my check payable to ECTA in the amount of $___________
Please include my new or renewal membership in this contribution at the level checked below:

___ $35 Individual   ___ $50 Family    ___ $100 Friend    ___ $250 Patron     ___ $500 Steward     ___ $1,000 Trustee

I would like to include an additional contribution of $_________ for:
___ General Fund    ___ Myopia Schooling Field Fund   ___ In Memory/In Honor of _____________________________

Please mail your tax deductible gift to: ECTA, P.O. Box 358, Hamilton, MA 01936
Contributions can be made by credit card at www.ectaonline.org or by phone at 978-468-1133

Many thanks to the whole ECTA Team!  Directors, Staff, Advisors, Trail Stewards, Landowners, Volunteers, Donors and Members!


